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      MEETING MINUTES
Thursday 9th March 2023 4pm at the Seymour Hub
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	Present 
Jo Trigg Chair, Pat Baker, Verena Buchanan, Rob James, Treasurer, Alison Jones, Stewart Palmen, Colin Kay Secretary, David Whewell, George Brown, Rebecca Lockwood, Meg Aubrey CEO, Debs McLean Youth Manager, Annali Bamber Jones (via Zoom).
	Actions

	
	JT proposed Rebecca Lockwood as a Trustee. This was unanimously approved. JT then welcomed AB to Trowbridge Future.
	

	1.
	Apologies and Declarations of Interest
Tracy Sullivan.
No interests declared.
	

	2.
	Approval of the minutes of 12.01.23 
Minutes approved. 
	

	3.
	Review of actions from previous meeting and matters arising
· Longfield Portacabin. Still no news of the application to the Youth Investment Fund. This needs to be discussed in the context of 1 Mill Street, see below.
· Move of thr BA14 Hub. The new owners of the Shires are intent on letting all the spaces. TF has been offered The Game shop premises for a rent of £12,000 pa. This needs to be discussed in detail at the next meeting.
· Rayne Foundation CK expressed concern that the criteria might mean TF had to design a new project. DM and MA wondered if could be used to support the Befriending scheme. CK to review the funding criteria and share with DM.

· New kitchen for Seymour Hub. Howdens have provided a good quote, but TF still needs to fit it. Waiting for a response from Apetito. JT suggested if they aren’t able to then putting out a call on social media for volunteers to, help. This will be considered once the response from Apetito is known.
	CK


	 4.
	Financial Report & Staffing Group
· Staffing

· Recruiting a new member of staff on the community side.

· Sessional youth staff have been asked but do not wish to move onto proper contracts as opposed to zero hours contracts. New staff appointed will be on contract.

· Cashflow and budget

· We now feel we have underestimated the amount of income we have raised based on previous years success. RJ has decided not to change the budget because that has been approved but to produce a forecast.

· As a result of the date on which staff salaries are taken out the Year End will appear to be £15K better than it actually is. This needs to be noted.

· Full Cost Recovery

· Policy to be available at the next meeting.
· Risk Register

· A Risk register has been produced but needs more work before it is brought to the Board.

Presentation of Finances 

· RJ asked if Trustees were now content with how the finances are presented. RJ is still working to continue to make improvements which is why he has picked up the issue of underestimating TF’s ability to secure income.
· JT felt it was really important for TF to build up its reserves.

Fundraising

· The national Lottery have agreed the requested uplift £54,000.
· £1,000 from the NHS for utility bills.
· Asda £595 for utility bills.
Bid submitted yet to hear back from;
· Prince Charles £2,500 for English Language classes.
· Post Code Lottery £5,000 for the craft group.

· Magic Little Grant £500 for English Language classes.
The plan is to put in 2 big bids per year e.g., Tudor Trust, Foyle Foundation. The new application to the National Lottery to go off this month. Also, a bid to Children in Need.

Corporate Fundraising

· Group had met 28.02.23.
· 20 funding letters have been sent out.
· GB has designed some brilliant infographics have been uploaded to the website.
· JT is continuing to try and make contact with some key businesses.
· MA (with support of DM and ZM) developing a clear wish list of needs so they can be matched against appropriate businesses.
· CK has produced a first draft of a fundraising strategy.
Staffing 
· DM with Seymour juniors not operating the challenge at present it to ensure staff are well used.
	CK


	6.
	1 Mill Street

· TF has been looking for some time for a suitable building to become a central youth space especially as the success of uptake has made our current spaces too small. DM presented a paper on1 Mill Street. The building is in a central location not far from the park, can accommodate up to 50 young people with, in addition, some small rooms and parking for staff. The rent is £12K per year. TF has been encouraged to put in a bid for £25 to the Vacant Commercial Units Fund (VCUF) to provide the capital needed to convert the building into a youth space. TF will need to raise £5K as matched funding. DM has looked a variety of spaces and this is the best one.
· There followed a discussion of the proposal.

· VB offered the support of her husband in the conversion.

· DW asked what category of planning would be required? MA felt none as the building was being used by a charity there is no change of use.

· JT asked what the implications would be for TF’s existing youth programme? DM responded this needed to be worked through, but it was likely TF would reduce its sessions in the 3 neighbourhoods. The location means the space could be accessed by young people from Longfield, Seymour and Studley green.
· SP asked if this meant the proposed Portacabin on Longfield was no longer need? JT felt this would ned to be reviewed. There might be some community need.

· DW asked about running costs, VA about staffing and ratees. MA responded that it was unlikely TF would have to pay ratees. MA is hopeful that the other costs, and the lease, would be covered by the National Lottery if TF is successful in its new application.

· CK suggested setting up a project group to support DM in formulating and implementing a project plan. VB, SP, DW and RJ volunteered. DM to convene this group.
· It was formally agreed to take out a 5-year lease with a break clause on 1 Mill Street.
	DM

	7.
	Core Purpose working Group
· The group has split into 2, one focusing on youth and the other on community. The work has been pivotal in allowing TF to identify what the key problems are it needs to solve to move forward. It had also informed the approach to the 5-year business plan and the new application to the National Lottery.
· JT thanked all Trustees who had taken part. It had helped to reassure stsff that their views are listened to and can bring about change.
	

	8.
	National Lottery bid / 5-Year Business Plan
· A 2-stage process. The stage 1 application will go off before the end of the month. If this is accepted TF will need to support a more detailed application including the 5-year business plan.
	

	9.
	Youth Report (Report circulated.)
· Wiltshire Outdoor learning Trust sessions had been very successful for Seymour.
· There had been a request from Studley Green parent that WOLT also do a session for young people there. DM response was that at the moment the focus had to be on Seymour Juniors because they have no open sessions.
	

	10.
	 Community and Neighbourhoods (Report circulated)
· The improved recording of statistics was welcome and this will continue to be refined.
· Demand for the community fridges continues to increase. The Kindness Cafes are working well.
	

	11.
	Safeguarding

· RL to takeover Safeguarding Trustee role from. CK to arrange a handover in April at which both Safeguarding polcies will be reviewed and then put to the May Trustees meeting for approval.
· DM has been supporting the Community Team in dealing with a complex issue.

· DW asked how much support staff were getting. DM has now had a supervision, but this support needs developing.
	CK

	12.
	Health and Safety

· With the prospect of taking on new premises TF will need to engage external support and appoint a Health and Safety Trustee.
	

	13.
	AOB  
· GB asked that EDI be added as a standing item. 
· CK to ask Trustees if they have any items for the agenda
	CK

CK


Further meetings all starting at 4pm in the Seymour Hub

Thursday 18th May

Thursday 13th July

Thursday 21st September AGM and Strategy Day

Thursday 9th November



